PCSP 

Minutes of
Policing and Community Safety Partnership Meeting

        28 March 2023 at 10am Hybrid/ WebEx
	Present via WebEx:
	Cllr Jason Barr, Cllr Michaela Boyle, Ald Maurice Devenney, Cllr Christopher Jackson, Ald Keith Kerrigan, Cllr Emma McGinley and Ald Drew Thompson.
Mr Aodh McCay, Miss Una McCartney, Mrs Jeanette Warke and Ms Linda Watson.
Mr Eddie Doherty (NIHE), Ms Jacqueline Doherty (WHSCT), Mr Declan Gallagher (in attendance for Ms Deborah Cross, EANI), Mr Adrian Kealey (NIFRS) and Mr Paul Ryan (YJA). 
PSNI: SI William Calderwood, CI Yvonne McManus.

	In Attendance at Meeting:
	Vanessa Russell (PCSP Manager), Ciara Bond (Admin), Ald Darren Guy (Chairperson) and Mrs Mary Casey.

	DSPCSP 10/23
	Apologies

Mr Paul Boggs, Mr Thomas Conway, Ms Deborah Cross (EANI), Mr Fergal Leonard, Ms Denise Stewart (PBNI) and Mr David Young (PBNI).

	DSPCSP 11/23
	Chairperson’s Business 
Chair welcomed all PCSP members to the March meeting of PCSP including the statutory bodies that were represented. 
There was no further Chairperson’s Business. 

	DSPCSP 12/23
	Approval of Minutes
PCSP Meeting 28/02/23 DSPCSP 01/23-09/23
Proposed by Mrs Mary Casey
Seconded by Ald Maurice Devenney

	DSPCSP 13/23
	Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.

	DSPCSP 14/23
	PCSP Manager’s Report (28/03/23)
The PCSP Manager took members through a few highlights of the report as follows:

PCSP Action Plan – The Letter of Offer was accepted by the Joint Committee in June with an allocation of £441,496 and £18,000 for members’ expenses.  £215,000 of the allocation was agreed for Small Project Support.  
There were 40 applications; more applied for funding that what had been provided.  Projects are in the final delivery phase and finalising claims.

Most projects are in the delivery phase, and some have completed and submitted final claims. Quarter 4 is to be submitted to the Joint Committee by the end of May 2023.
The new PCSP Action Plan for 2023/24 was submitted to the Joint Committee where it will be considered/approved by 31st March.
Facebook Page – The PCSP Manager referred members to the metrics in the report which showed the PCSP Facebook page currently has almost 1500 likes – an increase of 415 new likes to the page.
PCSP Dissemination of Best Practice – PCSP are working in partnership with Dublin North Inner City LCSP, Waterford, and Longford.

Small Project Support Allocation – The PCSP Manager referred members to the table which gave a breakdown of funding awarded to groups in each DEA during 2022/2023 and the status of claimed expenditure to date.

Allocation for 2023/2024 – the PCSP Manager referred members to the approved funding support for 2023/2024.  She advised that officers have sent letters of outcome to all groups.  Two groups did not meet the threshold, therefore officers will feedback to these groups to help build capacity for next year’s funding round.  
Campaigns/Initiatives – Social Media was used to engage with the public. Face to face meetings have been re-established with partners.
Community Safety Wardens – The PCSP Manager stated that the CSW have remained operational across the district and engaging with communities at meetings.  There are 13 CSW across the district with 3 teams and 2 Lead Wardens.
The CSW dealt with 1,900 referrals and delivered 17,109 patrols of ASB hotspot areas. Funding has been secured from all agencies for 2023/24.
The NIHE provided an additional £10,000 for the continuation of the scheme in Sperrin, Derg, and Strabane Town up until March 2024.  The CSW operate 27 hours each week Thursday-Sunday.  Between July 2022 until now they have dealt with 2,154 patrols and 84 referrals and are building good relationships within the community.
All wardens have been trained in Mental Health First Aid, ASSIST, and Water Safety Training.  It is hoped that further training will be made available in the coming months.

Wardens have met with newly appointed PSNI NH Officers to deliver details of their role to all groups.
The Northland Team dealt with 126 safeguarding incidents, 7 attempted suicides, 11 suicide welfare concerns, and located and found 4 missing persons.
RAPID Drugs Bins – The PCSP Manager referred to the list on Pg 7 which showed the location of the 21 drugs bins that had been installed throughout the Council area.  Harmful drugs were taken off the street with a very high prevalence of prescription drugs.

Safer Homes Scheme/Home Security Equipment – Home Security Equipment was provided to vulnerable residents with 147 homes fitted with additional home security equipment. Referrals can be taken from PCSP members, statutory partners, and community representatives.  Members were reminded to contact the office with referrals.

Neighbourhood Watch – There are 44 Neighbourhood Watch Schemes in the district covering almost 3,000 homes.  PCSP Officers held meetings in October in the Guildhall, Derry and in Strabane.  Future meetings will be arranged to ensure engagement with PCSP and PSNI. 

CCTV – This is a multi-agency initiative with 95 CCTV cameras installed and monitored independently on a 24/7 basis. PSNI contributed £50,000 and the Executive Office provided £32,000. The current tender CCTV will be provided for 5 years from March 2023 with the option to extend for a further 2 years.

To date CCTV has dealt with 510 missing person reports, 148 attempted suicides, 493 suicide welfare concerns and 375 general welfare concerns. 
Road Safety/SIDs – SIDS have been installed across the district to promote educational awareness.  Currently 4 are on site, one has issues, 2 are being repaired, and one is badly damaged which may not be able to be repaired.  Members will be kept up to date on the status of the SIDs and the current backlog re the installation of SIDs.

PCSP continues to partner with Life After, Road Safe NI, New Driver NI, Bogside & Brandywell Health Forum and emergency services to raise awareness of risk taking behaviour.  Recent events where all agencies were in attendance included:

· Delivery of ‘Street Smart, Road Safe’ booklet to every P5 pupil in the district

· RTC Demo at St Mary’s YC

· RTC Demo at Guildhall Square

· RTC Old Library Trust
PCSP Policing Committee Meetings – the previous PCSP Policing Committee Meeting took place on 31 January 2023 (hybrid meeting) when the District Commander presented his Q3 report.  
The next Policing Committee Meeting is due to take place on 25 April 2023 however this will be discussed later in the agenda.  The Pre-election Period (commonly known as Purdah) comes into effect from the end of March.  This means that there will not be a PCSP meeting in April or May.  The Council AGM will be held at the start of June, when elected representatives will be elected onto the PCSP.  It is therefore anticipated that the next PCSP meeting will be held at the end of June.
Support Hub – The Manager stated that the last Support Hub meeting was held on 14/03/23 where discussion was held in relation to vulnerable members of the community. 

Community Safety Forums – Interagency meetings were attended with the last meeting being held on 01/03/23.

	
	Questions/Issues Raised re PCSP Manager’s Report

Small Project Support – an elected member referred to the allocation for 22/23 and the remaining £48,000 and asked if this was because some of the returns had not been sent in by 31/03/23.

The PCSP Manager stated that projects must be completed by 28/02/23 each year, however groups have until mid-April to submit expenditure claims and supporting paperwork to draw down their funding.  She advised that PCSP officers are currently working through all out-standing claims to ensure full drawdown.

Community Restorative Justice - An elected member queried Community Restorative Justice funding which was on hold.
The PCSP Manager stated that this funding was on hold as it was part of an ongoing investigation and that PCSP had been instructed by DOJ not to permit any expenditure until the investigation was complete.

Missing Person Reports - An independent member mentioned the 140 missing person reports and asked what fact finding was used in relation to how they had gone missing and how they were found.

SI William Calderwood responded that there was a process with any missing person where a risk assessment is carried out and classed either low/medium/high.  Regardless of the threat level they are dealt with in order to try to locate them.  A return interview is held to understand their vulnerabilities and to give support.  Of the 140 missing person reports, 6 or 7 take up 50% of the reports. Things are in place for reporting missing persons with problem solving in place; they end up on the Support Hub where there is a multi-agency approach.  They are reported as missing if they have gone missing from the hospital; there are 30/40 per month from A&E which places a huge demand on Police.  They often leave hospital but do not inform staff.  There are long-term missing persons on the books.  Some people are found immediately and for some it may take days.
The independent member referred to the Policing Plan and said information should be in a positive light.  Regarding the 140 missing, they are falling between loops in relation to recording of information.
The Chair spoke about when he used to taxi and stated in relation to vulnerable youths/people, taxis were despatched by the Trust.  Taxis were informed to wait 10 mins and after 10 mins they had to declare if the person was not there.  Taxis were issued 3 times within an hour.  Despite notifying the home and PSNI they were then classified as missing.  The majority are the same people all the time; they did not want to get a taxi as they did not want to go home.  PSNI then puts the information out on social media.  There are also long-term missing persons.
The independent member said it should be displayed on the Policing Plan to show PSNI are on top of missing persons.

The Chair queried how it was recorded.

SI Calderwood stated that a lot of work would be required to get that detail.  He stated that if there was a specific topic PCSP wanted to be briefed on, then PSNI can facilitate this.  The topic of vulnerability of repeat victims is discussed by PSNI and other agencies on a monthly basis.

An elected member referred to young people going missing on PSNI’s social media sites and said everybody had different reasons/issues re vulnerabilities; a lot of people put on a brave face.

The elected member asked what work was being carried out to protect young people and families, and with statutory agencies, to keep young people safe.  It would be interesting to hear what work took place with families and statutory bodies to ensure they are safeguarded and do not go missing.

SI Calderwood stated PSNI work with families to obtain consent prior to anything being posted on social media as this could make a situation worse. There are good relationships with children’s homes and SPOCS.  They understand when they go missing who they are associated with.  They are in a strong position through the Support Hub and relationships with different partners.  Those on the frequent list are on social media which gives a massive assurance.  Referrals are made to social services and most then go on the Support Hub.  PSNI work with EA and Youth Services within the community; they never work with young people on their own.
CRJ Funding (Pg3) – An elected member declared an interest.  Information was requested on whether funding would still go to the organisation with an update on when it would be lifted.

The PCSP Manager said that the PCSP had been instructed not to release any funding, however it was agreed to clarify the current position from DOJ and feedback directly to the member who raised the query.
PCSP Manager
CCTV & CSW Leaflets - An elected member wished the PCSP Manager, Vanessa Russell, well in her new role.  It was mentioned the elections are due to take place on 18/05/23.  The report was welcomed with CCTV vital in areas within the City.  The renewal of the CSW for Strabane, Derg, and Sperrin for 2024 was welcomed. The CSW leaflet was discussed on a prior occasion to promote the Wardens, although this was down to lack of funding.  It was stated it would be good to renew the leaflet to distribute around doors re ASB and other issues.
The PCSP Manager stated the leaflets had been delayed until funding for the two new Community Safety Wardens had been secured for 2023/2024 so that their contact details could be included on the leaflets.
SIDs – It was mentioned that the SIDs were doing well to let people know they were speeding.  There was disappointment in the damage to the SID in Plumbridge.  The SIDs bring awareness to those speeding in towns and villages and across Council areas.  It was queried whether PSNI have seen a rise in speeding since the SIDs have been installed.
SI Calderwood said that the SIDs identify hotspot areas, which is used to inform patrolling patterns by PSNI.  He stated that he did not have detection figures to hand, however he would get them for PCSP members.
PSNI

In response to a query, the PCSP Manager referred to the damaged SID in Plumbridge and said it had been deliberately knocked over.  It was the most severe damage yet to a SID where the LED screen was forcibly removed from the pole and the electric boards exposed.  Unfortunately, it may not be able to be repaired.

An independent member brought up the issue of a permanent structure in Clooney Road and the SIDs and whether the SIDs were more capable of recording information than permanent structures used by DfI.  It was confirmed that the SIDs do record the speed of each vehicle, the time of day and volume of traffic.  Further discussion took place on whether the permanent structures could include the same information as the SIDs to incorporate all information and stats.

The PCSP Manager stated the pros/cons would have to be measured and said that the benefit of the mobile SIDs was that they could be moved to various areas to ensure coverage of the entire Council area.

The independent member stated the number of incidents could determine the location of a permanent structure and it was something to think about.

CI Yvonne McManus stated that work would be done with Roads Policing to cover gaps where SIDs are not currently working.

CSW - CI McManus commended on the invaluable work of CSW.

RAPID Bins – CI McManus stated that PSNI may have a few potential new sites for RAPID Bins.  It was agreed to liaise with the PCSP Manager in relation to this.
The Chair informed members that he attended a cross party/interagency meeting with Translink, EA and PSNI regarding issues in Strathfoyle. where a gang of young people from Oakgrove College are running rampant through the area destroying property.  Windows have been broken on 7 occasions on buses.  An email was received from Translink that stated bricks had been thrown through the window of a bus at 4.10pm on the Maydown Road.  They had indicated that if it happened again Translink would not go through the area but would only permit buses to travel on the outskirts.  
He advised that CSWs are working with Translink to attend a multi-agency meeting with Oakgrove College to try to get through to the youths.  They do not seem to be listening to anyone.  It is getting to the point where arrests will have to be made if behaviour does not improve.  The Chair said it was only a matter of time before something bad happened.  Discussions are taking place with PSNI as to how to take it forward.
CI McManus said that Constable Jak Palmer was the point of contact with the school.  CI McManus stated that PSNI have a good relationship with the school and that they are keen to have this issue resolved.  She agreed to liaise with Noel McCloskey and Cahill Pierce (PSNI) to progress this multi-agency approach to the issue.
PSNI

It was queried if Strathfoyle Youth Forum were involved and the Chair confirmed that they were engaging with all groups in a multi-agency approach to this issue.

	DSPCSP 15/23
	Correspondence

Letter from Joint Committee re responsibilities of PCSP during Election Period – members were referred to the letter re the responsibilities of PCSP Members to fulfil their statutory role and to commit to the seven principles of public life in the run up to the local government election which is due to take place on 18/05/23.


	DSPCSP 16/23
	Reports

The PCSP Manager referred members to the following reports:

1. CSW Reports for February 2023;
2. Child Criminal Exploitation Report, Dr Colm Walsh, December 2022;
3. Local Policing Plan (2023/24) for DCSDC area.

	DSPCSP 17/23
	Any Other Business
Road Crossing at Thornhill Grammar School – an independent member referred to the lack of/no crossing at Thornhill Grammar School which is the largest girls’ grammar school in the City. Several requests for road crossings have been rejected.  It was agreed that PCSP issue a letter to DfI requesting a safe road crossing at the school.
PCSP Manager/Chair
Issue in Castlederg - The issue of a missing person in Castlederg was brought up, where there is a constant police presence and the fact that PSNI do not have authority to enter premises.  A convicted paedophile is living in the same area where he committed the offence.  Local police are saying it is a special police handler who is dealing with it.  There is zero police confidence in the area.  Someone is making decisions for this area. 
SI Calderwood confirmed that PSNI can enter premises if at risk, they must have the grounds, and each case is based on its own merit.  Entry could be forced if necessary, but this would have to be justified.  He confirmed that he would discuss the issue after the meeting. He said he understood the frustrations of the judicial system re bail addresses and that PSNI would work with the community.  Risks would be managed carefully.  All departments would look at that issue of missing persons and for NH Officers to get involved.

PSNI

Last Meeting – Cllr Michaela Boyle stated it was her last meeting as she was not standing for re-election.  She thanked Dermot Harrigan, the Chair, and Vice-Chair and welcomed Vanessa Russell with best wishes going forward.  
An elected member thanked Cllr Boyle as a Councillor and for being a positive contributor to the group.
The Chair thanked all members and stated that this was his last meeting as Chair prior to elections.
Local Policing Plan – SI Calderwood said he had not received feedback from the recent special meeting and said this was positive.  He assumed all members were happy with the Local Policing Plan, which is live from April.
An independent member said the good achievements made should be shown by giving figures/stats on improvement that had been made and suggested an addendum be added showing stats from start of plan, midway, and to the end, to show measuring actions and good outcomes.  The detail is not shown as to how the result is achieved.

An elected member stated it was fantastic to see the level of engagement from communities and the input within the Policing Plan.  It was welcomed that there was a positive approach to differences and that PSNI wanted to hear the viewpoints of the public.
Proposal of Policing Plan – Ald Maurice Devenney

Seconder of Policing Plan – Mrs Mary Casey

SI Calderwood – reference was made to the quarterly Policing Report to PCSP which uses OBA and includes statistics and performance indicators.  He urged all members to look at the report cards and to report any issues to the PCSP Manager to be reviewed.  SI Calderwood said this information should be shared or talked about prior to the meeting.
Commendations to Chairperson – members commended the Chair on his role and the way meetings had been conducted throughout the year.
Best Wishes – the Chairperson and members passed on their wishes to Vanessa in her role as PCSP Manager and to Dermot Harrigan on his retirement. 

The Chairperson thanked Ciara Bond for the note-taking throughout the year.  The PSNI were thanked for their attendance at all meetings.  The Chairperson also thanked all members for their support throughout the year and thanked the CSW for the work they do throughout the community.

	DSPCSP 18/23
	Date of Next Meeting

Due to the election the next meeting of Tuesday 25 April 2023 will not take place.  Independent members will remain as is on PCSP members.  The PCSP Manager will keep members informed.
The Chair thanked members for their attendance and input at the meeting which ended at 11.30am.  
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